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Newsletter—Week 11 

2 4TH  NOVEMBER  2 023  

  

I can hardly believe that next Friday will be the start of December! I know the Year 3 Christmas 
production is coming along nicely and Mrs Hardisty and I are enjoying listening to them        
rehearsing their songs whilst we are working! The children are looking forward to sharing their 
hard work when they perform to parents on Wednesday 13th December and to the rest of the 
school as well that morning! 
 

We are delighted to share the happy news that Mr Butler became a proud new daddy to baby 
Alfie last Friday! Mum and baby are doing well and Mr Butler is enjoying the first few blissful 
(and tiring!) days of paternity leave as a newly formed family of three.  
 

As one of our Gayton passport experiences, last year we treated our Year 6 children to a visit to 
the pantomime at Nottingham Playhouse: it was lovely to be back in a theatre with the children 

again post-COVID and this year we will be treating our Year 6 children to the same trip, this 
time to see Cinderella on Thursday 7th December. Letters have gone home this week so please 
check bags if you have not seen one and return your permission slips as soon as you can! 
 

Class Attendances—Week beginning 20th November 2023 
Our attendance for this week is improving and this week is 96.1%. Thank you for your support 
with promoting good attendance in school, it is much appreciated. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
Please remember that I am still unable to authorise any term-time leave of absence requests this 
year and, in the majority of cases, these will incur fines. These requests should be made in     
advance and not retrospectively please. 
 
 

Kind regards, 

Mrs J Hill 

Class 1 98.7%  Class 7 98.2% 

Class 2 93%  Class 8 99% 

Class 3 98%  Class 9 96.5% 

Class 4 89.4%  Class 10 96.9% 

Class 5 95%  Class 11 96.7% 

Class 6 97.2%  Class 12 95.2% 

Dropping off and Collecting Your Child 
There are children arriving at school and waiting on the premises as early as 
8:20am some mornings. Please be aware that staff are not on duty outside   
until 8:45am when doors open. Similarly, we are getting an increasing number 
of children who are not being collected on time at 3:30pm. Please allow for  
extra time if you are travelling to collect your child from work by car if it is 
raining as we find this always increases the amount of traffic across the city! 
Please remember there are before and after school childcare facilities that can 
be booked at Ridgeway should you need it. 

https://ridgewayinfantschool.org.uk/about-our-school/wrap-around-care


Christmas Diary Dates—A Reminder 
Tonight we have sent out a letter about ordering food for Christmas Dinner day on Wednesday 
20th December. This year, we are asking parents to place orders online. Click here to place your 
order if your child did not bring their letter today. Orders must be placed by Monday 11th         
December please and these meals must be paid for in advance.  
   
Wednesday 20th December is also Christmas Jumper Day—the children are  welcome to come 
to school wearing their Christmas jumpers, or t-shirts, tights, hats—anything with a Christmas 
theme, in addition to their school uniform—along with a £2 donation for the Save the Children 

charity please. As usual, the Office Staff will be selling Christmas pin badges and 
slap bands from Monday 4th December in the school hall when doors open at 
8:45am each morning, this year raising money for Young Minds, their chosen 
charity. Badges are £2, slap bands are £1 and both can be worn with school      
uniform throughout December.  
  

The School Council have requested Christmas Discos again this year. These will be 
held on Thursday 21st December. Lower School Disco will run from 5pm-6:15pm and Upper 
School Disco will run from 6:30pm–7:45pm. All children MUST be collected by an adult please. 

Tickets will go on sale nearer the time—please keep an eye out for details. 
  

Our Year 3 children are busy learning their lines and songs for their Year 3 production, which 
they will be performing to parents on Wednesday 13th December at 2pm and 6pm. A letter came 
home this week with information about tickets. 
  

On Thursday 7th December, our Year 6 children will be visiting Nottingham Playhouse to see the 
pantomime Cinderella as part of our Passport of Experiences. This 
will be funded by school and a letter has been sent home today.   
   
     

Coffee Morning—Wednesday 6th December 
Our next Coffee Morning will be held on Wednesday 6th December and will focus 
on reading. Please come along to find out more about how you can best support 
your child with reading at our session, which will be led by Mrs Aujla, our     
Reading Leader. Reading at junior school is about much more than just learning to 
read! Doors open at 9am for tea and coffee for a 9:30am start. The session should 
finish by 11am.  

Prefects 
A special congratulations to the children chosen to be this term’s prefects. These children have 
stood out amongst their peers as model pupils whose attitude and effort at school at the start of 
the year has been exemplary: 

Year 3—Amaya 

Year 4—Zidan 

Year 5— Arya 

Year 6—Navaiah 

https://forms.office.com/e/iQ3SuGdqDM


2023-24 DATES 

Wednesday 29th November All Day Year 4 visit to Tutbury Castle—see letter 

Wednesday 6th December 9.00-11.00am Coffee Morning 

Thursday 7th December PM Year 6 Pantomime trip to Cinderella—letter to follow 

Wednesday 13th December 2pm & 6pm Year 3 Christmas Production to Parents/Carers 

Wednesday 20th December All Day Christmas Jumper Day 

Wednesday 20th December 12:15pm Christmas Dinner 

Thursday 21st December AM Lower School Gold Reward Trip—Bowling 

Thursday 21st December 
Lower School 5:00-6:15pm 
Upper School 6:30-7:45pm 

Christmas Discos—Ticket information to follow 

Friday 22nd December AM Upper School Gold Reward Trip—Bowling 

Friday 22nd December 3:30pm End of Autumn 1 Term—BREAK UP FOR CHRISTMAS 

CHRISTMAS HOLIDAYS 

Monday 8th January 2024  All Day INSET 4 

Tuesday 9th January 2024 8:55am Spring 1 Term begins—BACK TO SCHOOL 

Monday 15th January 2024 Midnight Closing date for Y3 applications for September 2024 

Friday 16th February 2024 3:30pm End of Spring 1 Term—BREAK UP FOR HALF TERM 

HALF TERM 

Monday 26th February 2024 8:55am Spring 2 Term begins—BACK TO SCHOOL 

Thursday 28th March 2024 3:30pm End of Spring 2 Term—BREAK UP FOR EASTER 

EASTER HOLIDAYS 

Monday 15th April 2024 8:55am Summer 1 Term begins—BACK TO SCHOOL 

Monday 6th May 2024 All Day May Day Bank Holiday—School Closed 

Monday 13th—Thursday 16th 
May 2024 

Mornings Year 6 SATs Week  

Friday 24th May 2024 3:30pm End of Summer 1 Term—BREAK UP FOR HALF TERM 

HALF TERM 

Monday 3rd June 2024  All Day INSET 5 

Tuesday 4th June 2024 8:55am Summer 2 Term begins—BACK TO SCHOOL 

Tuesday 23rd July 2024 3:30pm End of Summer 2 Term—BREAK UP FOR SUMMER 

Breakfast 
This week we have provided breakfast to 62 children. Children can come to the 
hall when doors open to collect a breakfast bar if they wish. Please remind your children that 
this provision is for those that have not had access to a breakfast at home. Thank you. 

School Dinners 
Next week we will be on Week 3 from our Autumn/Winter Dinner Menu. Meals 
cost £2.40 per day and should be paid for in advance please.  
  

View Menu  

https://gaytonj.derby.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/Gayton-Autumn-Winter-Menu-Week-3.pdf
https://gaytonj.derby.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/Gayton-Autumn-Winter-Menu-Week-2.pdf
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